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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“Can you please state whether local
authorities hire court premises for the collection of council tax
and are these courts administrative courts or criminal?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the FOI Act).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. Local Authorities do not hire court premises for the collection of council tax. The recovery of unpaid council tax by Local Authorities falls under a civil jurisdiction.  

More widely, and outside the scope of your request and the FOI Act, you may wish to review the Local Government Finance Act 1992, as amended, that contains the provisions that allow local authorities to levy and collect council tax. Furthermore, Part 6 of the Council Tax (Administration and Enforcement) Regulations 1992, as amended, contain provisions regarding applying for liability orders in the magistrates’ court. Both these pieces of legislation may be accessed via the legislation website at:
http://www.legislation.gov.uk/
Many authorities publish information regarding the collection and enforcement process on their websites and I would encourage you to visit the site of your local authority.     
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